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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

21st December 2018



Christmas Message from the Chair of Governors
Well done and thank you to everyone who has helped make our Christmas celebrations such a success. The wonderful enthusiasm and spirit of the children and staff has carried us through a terrific last two weeks.  
 

As we near the end of the Autumn Term and Christmas draws closer, it is inevitable that our minds start, albeit briefly, to drift away from the hard work of our day to day school business, to the festive period itself.  Let us remind ourselves, whatever our beliefs, that this is one time of year when it is commonplace to find the spirit of human kindness alive and well.  Let us embrace this by ensuring that we enjoy ourselves safely but also take time to look out for those nearest and dearest to us and those less fortunate than ourselves.  
 

Being prepared to think of others is a particular strength of our school.  This sense of community is, in essence, the true meaning of Christmas; and this sense of community is something that is very special about our school.   
 

I would also like to say thank you to all the staff of Lowton West Primary School and the children for their hard work throughout the term, and indeed the support we have received from parents and carers and friends of the school in making a difference in our school.  
 

Finally, I would like to wish all the children and families, from all the staff and governors, a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

Brian Cunliffe

Chair of Governors

Christmas Fair
We would like to thank Mrs Willoughby, Mrs Gould and Mrs Higgens for organising the Christmas Fair and Mrs Cooke and Mrs Culver for preparing the choir. The Fair was a fantastic community event and a great success! 

We raised a grand total of £3114.06 for our School Fund.

Thank you to Friends Association for providing hot food at our Christmas Fair. Thank you to all of the staff, Governors and the Friends Association who helped out. Many thanks also to everyone who contributed items to be sold and to all who supported this event. Thank you to the businesses who donated prizes for our raffles: Time Out Club, Tesco Leigh, Sainsbury’s, Golborne Asda, Co-op Lowton, Tree Tops, Premier Sports, Mrs Brooks, Morrisons, Doing Bits cake shop in Golborne. Thank you to all of the stall holders who supporting the Fair.
Thank you to everyone who came to The Christmas Fair! 
A big thank you to everyone who supported our Christmas Fair on Friday 14th December! Lots of families came along and went home loaded with goodies! The children enjoyed taking part in the activity stalls and meeting our special guest: Father Christmas! We were extremely lucky to have the choir singing Christmas Songs in the Hall and they entertained our visitors at the fair.
A massive thank you to all The Friends of Lowton West, parent helpers, staff and pupils who helped prepare the fair, run the stalls, and the big tidy up afterwards. Without their help the day could not have gone ahead. They really were the stars of the show, whether it was blowing up balloons, selling raffle tickets, managing stalls, making cups of tea/coffee or cooking hot dogs and baked potatoes. It really was a team effort and wholly appreciated by the school.
On behalf of the governors may I also take this opportunity to say thank you to Mrs. Westhead and all the school staff and the pupils of Lowton West for their hard work throughout the term. I would also like to say thank you for the support that we receive from parents/carers and the community in making a difference to so many young lives.
Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a peaceful New Year – see you in 2019!
Brian Cunliffe
Chair of Governors

Thank you to Our Elves
Thank you to our elves for attending our Christmas raffle in assembly this morning and congratulations to all of the lucky winners! Thanks to Mrs Willoughby and Mrs Higgens for organising the Christmas raffle.
New Starter Application Reminder

A reminder that Primary School Applications have to be submitted by 15th January 2019. Paper applications can be collected from and returned to the school office.
In the event of heavy snow this winter

If, on the first day of snow, the amount is so heavy and/or the roads and transport system is so disrupted, then we will post a message on the school website as soon as possible that morning. When school is opened during this period, sensible footwear is advised and preferably a change of footwear to be brought into school for during the school day.

Year 4 Swimming
Please be reminded that swimming will start on Wednesday 15th January for Class 9 until Wednesday 6th February.
After School Clubs
Tuesday 8th January – KS2 Gymnastics (3.15pm – 4.15pm).
Wednesday 9th January – KS2 Cross Country (3.15pm – 4.00pm). 

Friday 11th January – KS2 Cross Country (3.15pm – 4.00pm).
Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Aisla-Mae P. (C5) who received Gold for first place in her gymnastic competition.

Well done to Leah M. (C5) who was awarded her red belt in karate.

Well done to Mia E. (C1) who achieved highly commended in her gold ballet exam and received her end of year ballet trophy for all her hard work.
Well done to Ceira B. (C11) who got distinction in her grade one tap exam.

Well done to Mia C. (C4) who passed her stage one swimming.

Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
